HUMBERCREST SCHOOL COUNCIL MINUTES

September 25, 2013 – Meeting was held in the Library

Present:
Mary Salvarinas, Carl Gambacort, Brenda Bennett, Patricia Albanese 
Amutha Haslam, Becky Jarrett, Bibi Nauthoo, Ceyrina Craig, Christine Lennon, Clark Evans, Daniela Sanzone, Dawn Stocks, Dominika Flood, Dwayne McConney, Giorgio Ilacqua, Jane Craig, Jane Dimoff, Katherine Dillon, Kelly Smith Wayland, Kimberly deWitte, Leigh Thornton, Marlene Stothers, Marina Wolanski, Natalie Cakebread, NataŠa Zupancic, Peter Goltsis, Rosalie Richards, Sandra Carr, Sandra Ciolfi, Sandra Witty, Sue Bartleman, Theresa Catania, Tracy D’Cruz, Val Pletch
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1. Welcome & Introductions
Principal Mary Salvarinas welcomed everyone to the evening.  She introduced the new vice principal, Carl Gambacort who has an Arts and Media background.

2. Role of the School Council
· School Council is mandated by the ministry and is a tool to increase student achievement.

· It is not a forum to bring forth individual student matters.  Mary welcomes parents to approach the administration if they have individual student concerns.

· For more information, see the link below: http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/general/elemsec/council/council02.pdf
3. Principal/Vice-Principal’s Report: Mary Salvarinas/Carl Gambacort
· increase in communications between administration and parents
· new centennial committee to be formed

· construction update on the new addition
· the successful welcome back to another academic year

· SoFun did a great job with the BBQ – Thank you so much

· pizza day

4. 2013/2014 New School Council Nominations/Elections 
Dominika briefly spoke on the nominations and elections procedure regarding the following committees and representatives:

	Role
	Nominated
	First
	Second

	Co-Chairs
	Dominika Flood

Dwayne McConney
	Sandra Witty
	Ceyrina Craig

	Co-Secretaries
	Sue Bartleman Christine Lennon
	Sandra Ciolfi
	Dominika Flood

	Ward & Representatives (x3)
	Daniela Sanzone
Jane Craig

Jane Dimoff
	Marina Wolanski
	Natalie Cakebread

	SoFun Committee Co-chairs
	Krista Taylor 
Natalie Cakebread
	Tracy D’Cruz
	Bibi Nauthoo

	Safety Committee Chair
	Katherine Dillon
	Jane Dimoff
	Natalie Cakebread

	Schoolyard Improvement & Greening Committee Co-chairs
	Kelly Smith Wayland
Victoria Nash
	Val Pletch
	Marina Wolanski

	Communications Committee Chair
	Dawn Stocks
	Natalie Cakebread
	Marina Wolanski

	Environment Committee Chair
	NataŠa Zupancic 
	Sandra Ciolfi
	Bibi Nauthoo

	Senior School Parent Representative Co-Chairs
	At this time there are no names put forward.

	Room Parent Coordinator Chair
	Margaretta Hanna
	Marina Wolanski
	Christine Lennon

	Arts Committee Chair
	At this time there are no names put forward.

	2015 Centennial Committee
	At this time there are no names put forward.

	Community Representative
	At this time there are no names put forward.


Information brought forward while discussing committees
· Safety Committee 
· Student Kiss ‘N’ Ride is off to a successful start

· Katherine asked for volunteers, if you are still interested and can volunteer 20 minutes once every two weeks in the morning before school, please contact her

· Schoolyard Improvement & Greening Committee
· Yard Day is this Saturday, Sept. 28 9 – 12 p.m.

· Meeting – next Tuesday October 1st at 7:30

· Communications Committee 
· Nicola to help

· It was suggested that Humbercrest look at the Runneymede School Council website.
· Environment Committee 
· Georgina to help

· Humbercrest is looking at platinum status

· Mr. Henderson, Ms. Wasley & Mr. Chiu are going to the Eco Schools meeting at Warren Park on October 3, 2013

· Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics was suggested

· Adam Carson volunteered to look over the computer lab

· Ken Ridell is interested in a Lego League
· Including an Amazing Math Race is another idea

· Grant & Corporate Donations Committee was also suggested

· There are all kinds of grants for lots of different items for the school

· The school has already had the opportunity to take advantage of a grant for trees and a centennial grant

· Equity Club

· Mr. Newman runs this club

· A parent put forth questions regarding an Afro-Canadian Committee to work alongside the Equity Club regarding presentations, etc.
5. Council Representative Appointments:
· Teacher Representatives - Brenda Bennett & Patricia Albanese introduced themselves as this year’s teacher representatives
· Support Staff Representatives - Marlene Stothers and Marina Wolanski introduced themselves as this year’s support staff representatives
· Community Representatives – at this time there is not a community representative.  Places we could look to find a representative include: rate payers or Warren Park Parents soon to be entering the school, a member from the Baby Point Gates BIA, etc.  
· 
The community members have made comments to administration that they really like the improvements the school is making

6. Other Business: 
· School council meetings will be monthly.  

· Parking on the East side of the school being investigated.  It was removed due to an overlap onto city property that was causing patrons to be ticketed.  The handicap spot is meant to continue and other parking possibilities are being looked into particularly with the reduction of underground parking.  
· Grade 6 scheduling changes were discussed

· An email was sent to the superintendent about ministry changes and cuts

· Discussion around the schedule regarding music and gym specifically were discussed

· Updated schedules will be going home shortly.  If you have any outstanding questions, please contact the teachers directly.  All schedules have to meet approval before they are put in place.

· Communication – Humbercrest is working on increasing communication with parents through electronic means.  The email for the Communications Committee is: HumbercrestCommunications@gmail.com
· Room Parents

· There was discussion about room parents and the role of room parents and how is a room parent chosen.

· In the past, Margaretta Hanna co-ordinated the room parents by collecting the forms from the office and communicating with them.  The role of a room parent has generally been Teacher Driven based on the specific teacher’s needs.  All room parent should be in place by the end of October.

· There are currently 720 students at Humbercrest.
· Two Ideas for future parent council meetings:

· Mental Health for older kids with kids and with adults maybe a day session for the kids and a similar session in the evening for the adults.

· Inclusivity

· Current Programs going on:

· Rosa Militano is the new guidance councillor

· Some of the older students have seen Prom Night in Mississippi

· Mr. Newman has been working with the Equity Club

· Humbercrest has a newcomers program for students who have come to Canada in the last 5 years. They meet on Mondays at lunch and after-school

· There was talk of a carousel evening

· Typically, school council meets the second Wednesday of every month.  However, the next two meeting will be October 16, 2013 and November 20, 2013 due to other events at Humbercrest.

· The next meeting will be a Question and Answer with Mary Salvarinas.  Please email School Council your questions.  Also, room parents can ask parents for questions.

· The milk program is up and running for grades 1 to 8.  The JK and SK will have milk available to them soon.

· Lakeshore Arts & Culture Day – they will be having a digital photography display this Saturday, September 28, 2013, 11 a.m. to 3 p.m.

· There is Dk Leadership Presentation by Dr. Karyn Gordon at King George Junior Public School on Wednesday, October 23 at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:00 p.m.
Minutes Submitted by: Theresa Catania
Next Meeting: October 16, 2013
As a reminder, not from the minutes:
· We are continuing on twitter. @Humbercrest 

· Tweeting announcements, reminders and events

· Humbercrest Public School’s Website is: www.humbercrestps.ca/
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